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We appreciate that as a busy association we need to share various pieces of 
information and news within the membership. With this in mind we have decided to set 
up a dedicated Brecon Bees ( and associated  sub groups) WhatsApp group. 

All members of the association are welcome to join the group, and we encourage you to 
join to receive the latest updates on the association and ease the ability to share 
information, advice and association arrangements. 

Our members secretary will be responsible for the group as group admin and with your 
consent he will add your phone number to the group. Please be aware that the number 
you provide below will be visible and available to the rest of the group. You can opt to 
leave the group at any time and if you leave the association your number will be 
removed from the group. 

WhatsApp Etiquette  

Here are some tips to ensure everyone gets the most out of Brecon Bees WhatsApp 
group: 

• Remember to be considerate and respectful to others 

• Please be polite and observe the same level of courtesy as you would do if you 
were speaking to someone face to face  

• Please refrain from commenting or sharing content (including videos or pictures) 
that could be interpreted as inappropriate, demeaning or inflammatory 

• Please only discuss beekeeping related or association matters on the group and 
use alternative groups or chats for personal discussions 

• Please do not share confidential information about the association or individuals 
on the group 

• Understand that the discussions will be moderated by the group admin and any 
inappropriate activity may lead to further investigation and potential removal 
from the group 



If you have any queries or concerns about the group or its content, please discuss this 
with Martin Burke. 

If you are an association member and wish to join the What's App group, please contact 
the membership secretary - Martin Burke (details on home page) by wishing to join the 
group, you are consenting to your telephone number being added to the Brecon 
Bees WhatsApp group. 

 


